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BBL program with local school in Thailand is resuming again. BBL teacher, Paul is given two classes to 

teach BBL every Thursday from 9:25AM to 11:00AM. Grade three (3) class of 28 students and a grade 

seven (7) class of 49 students.  

Paul's BBL classes at Mitrijit Thai School. 
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Mr. Mark Acsay, one of our Thailand BBL Volunteers conducted two weeks of English Marathon Camp at 

Pala-U Khaeng Krachan with the youths from Karen tribe using BBL materials. He successfully completed 

BBL lessons and is working towards graduating 15 BBL students.  

Mark and his wife Jennifer are both trained 

BBL teach. At home they have two groups 

of active BBL classes. Jennifer teaches 

beginners and Mark teaches BBL to 

intermediat level. During our BBL monthly 

meeting, Mark reported that through BBL 

program he is start a fulltime Bible study 

group. Some of his student are unbelievers. 

He is praying and believing that these young 

people will turn their hearts to Lord Jesus 

Christ.  

 

Mark and Jennifer's BBL class at their home. 

Mark distributing BBL materials to Karen youth during English Camp. 
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Thailand BBL Facilitators Monthly Prayer Meeting #1 

Our Thailand BBL Coordinator, Paul has started an online monthly BBL report and prayer meeting with 

our BBL Volunteers from different parts of Thailand. The meeting is scheduled on every last Saturdays of 

each month. Meeting time is 9:00AM to 10:00AM. 

 

Miss Noey Panwaree Teaching BBL Class in Phuket 

Our BBL Volunteer, Ms. Nawalak has organised two groups of BBL classes. One in Sakon Nakhon 

Province and another one in Phuket Province. However, there is no BBL facilitator in Sakon Nakhon to 

continue with her BBL class. She is currently teaching BBL to youth and adults in Phuket with assistance 

of her daughter Noey Panwaree. Miss Noey is a Buddhist devotee but because of her love for English, 

she assisted her mother to teach BBL every Sunday. Noey’s mother, Ms. Nawalak is praying and 

believing that her daughter will encounter Jesus Christ through this program. 
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One of our BBL volunteer, Pastor Eisen has recently oppened a training centre for Equipping Christian 

Church Workers (ECCW) in Chiang Mai. Paul and Eisen are working closely with the English fellowship 

they recently established at the ECCW centre. Eisen would like to use BBL Curriculum (Firm Foundation) 

as one of the ECCW training programs to teach English Christian Church Workers in Thailand. Through 

ECCW, Paul and Eisen are discussing to give BBL teacher-training to church workers once ECCW training 

begins.   

 

Prayer Needs: 

Please pray for the follolwing, 

1. For more schools and churches in Thailand to open up and accept BBL program. 

2. For monthly BBL facilitators’ prayer meeting.  

3. For Miss Noey Panwaree to encounter Jesus Chrsit while teaching BBL. 

4. For Mark and Jennifer’s BBL classes and Bible study group as they are expecting their students to 

turn their hearts to the Lord Jesus Christ. 

5. For ECCW training programs, students enrollment and Pastor Eisen as he administers the 

program. 

 

Paul Mondo - Thailand BBL Coordinator. 
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